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     Long Time District Educator Retires 
     Since her arrival at the District in 2006, District Education and Public Relations  

Manager Faye Andrashko worked with students, teachers and Northern Neck 

residents to spread the word about the òThe Three Rõs:  Reduce, Reuse and Recycleó. 

On June 30, 2015, Faye added another word to her òR Listó:  Retirement.   

     As a passionate educator, nature lover and conservationist, Faye spent her career at 

the District teaching others and fostering an appreciation of topics such as soil 

conservation and watersheds; things that many people take for granted but that are 

especially relevant in the Northern Neck.  She co-founded the Three Rivers 

Environmental Educators (TREE), a group  that allows local teachers and educators 

to share education information and resources. 

 Tirelessly working to educate children on conservation and the environment, Faye fostered many partnerships in 

the area to present programming to area students. òA River Runs Through Usó, a collaborative watershed 

education program presented by Friends of the Rappahannock with help from various partners including 4-H, the 

Tidewater Oyster Gardenersõ Association, and the District has become a part of the 6th grade science curriculum in 

both Richmond and Lancaster Counties.  

      In retirement, she will continue to promote environmental literacy and local conservation efforts through work 

with the Northern Neck Master Naturalists and volunteer work  which she plans to schedule around some travel 

plans.  

òOut of the long list of nature's gifts to man, none is perhaps so utterly essential to  human life as soil.ó  

                 ~ Hugh Hammond Bennett (1881 ð 1960)  

District Celebrates 75 Years of  Service in the Northern Neck 

      In the early 1930s, a catastrophic event caused by drought, loose soil and wind storms turned the countryõs Midwest 

into The Dust Bowl.   Hugh Hammond Bennet, a soil scientist with the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) 

was determined to reform farming practices in an effort to address soil erosion. Ultimately, his efforts were responsible for 

the Soil Conservation and Domestic Allotment Act of 1935, which called for the creation of the Soil Conservation Service 

(SCS).  The Virginia General Assembly passed the Soil Conservation District Law in 1938, so that local residents would 

take responsibility for directing programs aimed at solving conservation problems in their communities.  Consequently, on 

July 17, 1940, four local farmers assembled at the Northumberland County Extension Office  to hold  the first meeting of 

the Northern Neck Soil and Water Conservation District.   

       Seventy-five years later, the District continues on with its mission:  To promote the stewardship of natural resources 

through leadership, education, and technical assistance for all resource users and to engender a trusted relationship 

between the District and these users.  Farmers, home owners, area localities and those with shoreline property are among  

those that the District serves through implementing cost share programs for Best Management Practices, (BMPs), 

facilitating the Nutrient Management Plan process and educating the public about conservation of our natural resources.   

     We invite those interested in learning more about the Districtõs history to stop by the District Office to peruse historical 

documents such as original meeting minutes, Annual Reports from  1946, 1957, and 1965 as well as current publications. 



2015 Clean Water Farm Awards 

     The Virginia Department of Conservation and Recreation annually sponsors the Clean Water Farm Awards to recognize 

Virginia farmers who implement conservation plans and are implementing practices to preserve water quality.  Each of the 

47 Soil and Water Conservation Districts in Virginia selects local recipients, with winning farmers receiving a certificate 

signed by the governor and a sign to display proudly at the farm.  

     In December, the District recognized its two local 2015 recipients, Craig Brann and Randy Packett at the annual holiday 

dinner and Board Meeting.  Craig Brann, owner of Craig Brann Farms in Northumberland County and his wife of 19 years, 

Kristie, live in Warsaw with their daughter Norah. Craig utilizes Precision Ag on all 855 acres of farmland in 

Northumberland and Richmond Counties. Craig has demonstrated experience, knowledge, and commitment to conservation 

on his farm.  

     Randy Packett of Oak Hill Farm in Richmond County and his wife, of 45 years, Cynthia, reside in 

Warsaw. Randy has shown a passion towards conservation by implementing numerous best 

management practices throughout the years. Randy farms 551 acres in Richmond County, all of 

which are no-till.  

      If you would like more information about DCRõs awards program, or about conservation 

practices in the Northern Neck, please contact Danny Withers or Brandon Dillistin at (804) 313-

9102. 

District Agriculture Announcements 

¶ 2016/2017 Cost-Share Sign Up: July 11, 2016 ð August  12, 2016 

¶ Cover Crop Termination Dates:  March 15, 2016 - May 15, 2016 

Report termination to Danny Withers at (804) 313-9102, ext. 106 

News From Around the District 
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Funding Available for Protection of  Wildlife Habitat and Soil and Water Resources 

     USDAõs Natural Resources Conservation  Service (NRCS) is seeking to invest up to $263 million in partner-led projects 

offering creative solutions for protecting/improving water quality, soil health, wildlife habitat and agricultural viability.  

The funding, which is offered through the Regional Conservation Partnership Program (RCPP) is available to help local, 

state and tribal governments, universities, non-profit groups and other non-government partners work with farmers, 

ranchers, and forest landowners to create new opportunities for conservation.  Pre-proposals must be submitted by May 10, 

2016 to be considered for FY 17 funding.  For application information, contact  Blaine Delaney at 

blaine.delaney@va.usda.gov or at (804) 287-1663. 



News From Around the District 

New District Directors Sworn In 

     Three newly elected District Directors took office on January 1, 2016.  Elections for Soil and Water Conservation 

District Directors were held state wide on November 3, 2015 

      Frank Johnson, a former Associate Director  represents Richmond County, filling the seat vacated by Junius C. 

Berger, who remains on the NNSWCD Board as an Associate Director. J. Vince Garland is also an elected Director 

representing Richmond County.   

 Robert E. Pickett represents Northumberland County along with Robert Vanlandingham.  The seat filled by 

Pickett was vacated by John A. Kelly who served on the board since 2008.   

 Kenneth E. Savko is the new Director representing  Lancaster County, replacing Wallace Carter who retired after 

8 years of service to the District.  District Chairman Derwin Booker, Jr. also represents Lancaster County. 

District Observes Milestone With Busy Calendar 

Springtime on the Northern Neck means different things, depending on oneõs interests.  Warm weather, outdoor 

festivals and farmersõ markets provide area families the chance to get outside after a long winter.  For the District, 

Spring/Summer 2016 means participating in many community events as we celebrate our 75th year of service to the 

four counties.  Look for us at the following local events, come by, and pick up a commemorative rain gauge! 

Saturday, April 16, 2016:  Northumberland Association for Progressive Stewardship (NAPS) Earth Day at the 

Heathsville Farmers Market.  9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

Saturday, April 30, 2016:  Richmond County Family YMCA Healthy Kids Day/Riverside Color Me Healthy 5k, 

Warsaw Town Park, 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

Saturday, May 7, 2016:  Northern Neck Farm Museum Planting Day, Heathsville, 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 

Sunday, May 15, 2016:  Go Wild! in Tappahannock, Rappahannock River Valley National Wildlife Refuge at the 

Hutchinson Unit, Tappahannock, 11:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Friday, May 20, 2016:  Farm Bureau Community Ag Day, Farm Bureau Office, Montross, 2:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m. 

**District staff members will also be present at the following recycling events: 

¶ Northumberland County Household Hazardous Waste and E-Waste Collection May 7, 2016 at Northumberland 

Middle School from 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 

¶ Richmond County Tire Amnesty Collection and Recycling Day May 14, 2016 at Indianfield Convenience Center, 

Warsaw, from 7:00 a.m.-7:00 p.m. 

¶ Lancaster County Household Hazardous Waste and E-Waste Collection May 21, 2016 at the Kilmarnock Refuse 

Center, Irvington Rd, Kilmarnock, 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 



Hazardous Waste Collections a Success 
     The NNSWCD, in partnership with Virginia Cooperative Extension, and the counties of Lancaster, Northumberland, Richmond 

and Westmoreland assisted with the collection and disposal of 35,259 pounds of house hold chemicals and hazardous products 

during a series of 7 collection events throughout the Northern Neck during 2015.  This includes paint and science lab materials 

discovered in the former Richmond County Intermediate School, for which Richmond County and Richmond County Public 

Schools arranged a special collection. 

     Collection events take place annually in Richmond and Westmoreland counties and semi-annually in Northumberland and 

Lancaster counties, giving residents an opportunity to dispose of old or unwanted chemicals in a safe manner. Toxic substances such 

as used motor oil, contaminated fuel, pesticides and oil based paints cannot be disposed of in landfills and are dangerous to humans, 

animals, waterways and the environment if they are not properly contained. All chemicals collected at events are screened by a 

chemist and other staff from MXI, a comprehensive environmental services company located in Abingdon, VA.  MXI packs all 

items to safely transport them to their facility, where they are either recycled or responsibly destroyed.   

Northumberland and Lancaster counties also accept electronic waste at these collection events ( ComputersðCPUõs 

and laptops, mainframes, peripherals; monitorsðCRTõs and flat screens; telephones, cell phones and telephone systems; 

fax machines; printers and copiers; TVs, banking and financial equipment; rechargeable batteries; electronic circuit 

boards and components; stereo equipment, games, PDAõs.) 

 

2016 Household Hazardous Waste Schedule: 

¶ Northumberland County: Saturday, 5/7/16 and Saturday, 9/24/16 from 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. , Northumberland County Middle 

School parking lot, Heathsville, Virginia.  E-Waste collection also available 

¶ Lancaster County:  Saturday, 5/21/16 and Saturday, 9/17/16 from 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m., Kilmarnock Refuse Center, 320 White Pine 

Drive  Kilmarnock.  E-Waste collection also available. 

¶ *Westmoreland County:  Saturday, 10/15/16,  7:30 a.m.-11:00 a.m., AT Johnson Building parking lot, Montross. 

¶ *Richmond County:  Saturday, 10/15/16,  1:00 p.m.-4:30 p.m., Indianfield Convenience Center, Warsaw. 

DO BRING: Spent fluorescent bulbs, unwanted pesticides, antifreeze, rechargeable 

batteries, cleaners, non-latex paint/stains, old/contaminated fuels, household 

chemicals, etc.  

DONõT BRING: Latex Paint (non-hazardous), Tires, Car Batteries, Radioactives, 

Smoke Detectors, Medical Waste, Ammo/Explosives & Household Electrics. 

Please DONõT BRING expired or unused medications to the collection. National  

Drug Take Back Day is April 30, 2016. Watch the local papers for drop off 

locations.  Also, each Sheriffõs office in the Northern Neck counties has a drop box 

located in their lobby for unwanted or expired medications.  For more 

information on this service contact your local Sheriffõs office.  

*Hazardous waste collection only, NO E-Waste accepted at Westmoreland and 

Richmond County sites.  

Above:  Old science lab chemicals await proper 

disposal at the former Richmond County 

Intermediate School in November.   



A River Runs Through Us 
     For the second  straight year, Richmond and Lancaster Countyõs sixth graders are participating in a program designed to provide 

a Meaningful Watershed Educational Experience (MWEE).  On October 20, 2015 the District presented an interactive outdoor lesson 

on soils and watersheds at Lancaster Middle School as a part of the òA River Runs Through Usó program. Richmond Countyõs sixth 

graders were treated to the same lesson on November 16.  òA River Runs Through Usó is a six lesson curriculum presented by six 

partnering organizations that belong to the Three Rivers Environmental Educators (TREE):  the NNSWCD, Friends of the 

Rappahannock, Virginia Cooperative Extension 4-H, Belle Isle State Park, Tidewater Oyster Gardeners Association (TOGA) and the 

Virginia Department of Forestry.    To enhance their learning experience, Richmond County students also developed and publicized a 

waterways cleanup campaign and did water quality monitoring.  Students also wrote to local 

newspapers and public officials about various conservation topics and their efforts to promote 

conservation. The òA River Runs Through Usó program has been a success in both counties and 

is becoming incorporated into lessons as an annual event.  Spring programming began in March , 

with more events scheduled for early April. 

     This April 20 and 21st, the students will take the next step when they spend a day at Belle 

Isle State Park for the Think Outside the Sink (TOTS) program. TOTS is an outdoor, 

interactive experience that expands on watershed education, helping students understand 

natural systems and the impact of humans on them.   Students will visit stations where they will 

see a demonstration on soil layers,  learn about trees and forestry and see live oysters up close.   

 

 

 

 

NNSWCDôs Nonpoint Source  
Specialist Sam Johnson explains 
runoff and soil erosion to Patricia  
Ptuchaôs 6th grade science 
students at Richmond County 

Middle School 

We thank our partners for their support and help:  Friends 

of the Rappahannock, VCE/4-H, Belle Isle State Park, 

Tidewater Oyster Gardeners Association, Virginia 

Department of Forestry, Lancaster County Schools 

and Richmond  County Schools. 

NOTICE! 

Funding Still Available  

For 50% reimbursement (up to $150.00) for septic tank pump outs for residents of  

the GREENVALE Creek, PAYNES Creek and BEACH Creek watersheds in 

Lancaster County.  If  you live or own property west of  River Road, (Rt. 354) on or 

near  these roads, you may qualify: 

              Doggett Lane            Belmont Creek Road     Chowningõs Ferry Road 

   Greenvale Road     Payneõs Shop Road      Bull Creek Drive 

   Greenfield Road     Payneõs Creek Road     Cottage Cove Way 

   Howardõs Lane     Whitehall Road       Wildflower Lane 

Contact KATHLEEN WATSON at (804) 313-9102, ext 105 or kathleen.watson@nnswcd.org 


